

P.O. Box 667 Conneaut, Ohio 44030 www.theacbf.com

March 11, 2020

To Whom It May Concern,

With the current state of events surrounding the spread of the Coronavirus, The Ashtabula County Basketball Foundation has made the difficult decision to cancel this year's ACBF Hall of Fame Induction and Awards Banquet scheduled for Sunday March 29, 2020.

As per the State of Ohio Health Dept and the Ohio Governor's Office advisory to limit or avoid events with large crowds and or mass gatherings, we feel that our event falls under those guidelines as our banquet typically has an attendance of between 250 to 300 people. Our event attracts attendees from all over the country, and it is with that in mind that we want to take responsible and preventative measures to ensure public health and safety.

The ACBF Board of Trustees will be meeting in the very near future to discuss how we will proceed with honoring this year's Hall of Fame inductees and High School award winners and announce those plans soon.

The ACBF regrets the inconvenience that this has caused anyone.

Respectfully,

Michael A. Joslin Trustee Ashtabula County Basketball Foundation Nicholas A. Iarocci Trustee Ashtabula County Basketball Foundation